Season for Nonviolence 2014


Re:  Co-sponsorship of Department of Peacebuilding Act (H.R. 808)

Dear ______________________

Please take a major step toward violence reduction during the 17th annual Season for Nonviolence by cosponsoring the U.S. Department of Peacebuilding Act of 2013 (H.R. 808).  Congresswoman Barbara Lee recently sent a letter to members of Congress inviting co-sponsorship of this legislation that will create a cabinet-level Secretary and Department of Peacebuilding. 
The Season for Nonviolence is the 64-day period from January 30th to April 4th memorializing the dates Mahatma Gandhi and Martin Luther King, Jr. were assassinated by focusing on their legacy of nonviolence.  During the Season, the United Nations, citizen groups and churches in more than 900 cities, all 50 states and 67 countries host programs designed to increase the understanding and use of nonviolent principles to heal, transform, and empower our lives and communities.

I imagine that you must feel the same horror and frustration as I do that violence pervades every level of our society.  The U.S. ranks 100th in last year’s Global Peace Index of peaceful nations.  One woman is beaten by her husband or partner every 15 seconds in the U.S.  Of children in sixth through tenth grade, more than 3.2 million – nearly one in six – are victims of bullying each year, while 3.7 million bully other children.  Nearly sixty percent of boys who researchers classified as bullies in grades six through nine were convicted of at least one crime by age twenty-four.  The U.S. has the highest incarceration rate in the world.  The UN Development Programme estimates that one person dies every minute as a result of result of violence or conflict in this world.  Over 1.5 billion people around the world live in a community affected by war, violence or high levels of crime, and over 526,000 people die each year as a result of violence or conflict.  This is one person per minute!  This is staggering and unacceptable. 

During this Season for Nonviolence, we seek to focus our national priorities on violence prevention and reduction.  As you may know, CA Congresswoman Barbara Lee introduced H.R. 808 and entitled it “Peacebuilding” in reference to focusing on root causes of violence and developing broad and proven cost-effective measures to prevent violent conflict.

The U.S. Department of Peacebuilding Act addresses violence prevention at all levels and:

· provides for public education programs that promote tolerance and diversity

· creates school and community cultures where students and staff are free from bullying and harassment by implementing curricula in nonviolent conflict resolution education for teachers, students, parents, and the local community 
· assists in creating strong healthy families, including support for mental health service, domestic violence prevention, gang prevention, anti-bullying programs, substance abuse prevention, and parenting skills

· provides restorative justice programs in the criminal justice system to bring together offenders, victims, and community members to repair harm through accountability and rehabilitation
· assists in re-entry of incarcerated individuals by including training in anger management and peacebuilding capacities, education and life/job skills

· works to engage all stakeholders in international conflict situations in nonviolent problem solving and conflict resolution
· promotes a peace time economy that encourages the conservation and sustainability of natural resources to prevent future conflicts regarding scarce resources

It is my fervent wish that during the Season for Nonviolence, you co-sponsor H.R. 808 and that you urge your colleagues to do the same.  Its passage will actually shift the thinking and attitudes of Americans.  It will give peace a voice at the table of government.  It will bring much needed hope to the world.   Let’s turn this Season for Nonviolence into a culture of peace.  To cosponsor this legislation, please contact Jirair Ratevosian (jirair.ratevosian@mail.house.gov or 5-2661) in Congresswoman Lee’s office today.  Please respond to my letter.

Thank you for working to build peace in our nation and our world.

Sincerely,

Name:  ______________

Address _____________

City, State, Zip Code _____________________
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